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Transport Administration Act 1988 

Section 99B Closure of level-crossings, bridges and other structures 

Notice of Proposed Closure of Level-crossing at 701.875 and 750.098 on the Narrabri to North 
Star Line. 

 
Australian Rail Track Corporation ABN 75 081 455 754 the rail infrastructure owner in respect of 
Narrabri to North Star rail line hereby gives notice in accordance with section 99B(3)(a) of the 
Transport Administration Act 1988 (the Act) of the proposed closure of the level-crossings described 
below: 
 
RAIL 
KILOMETRAGE  CROSSING  CROSSING 

STATUS  TITLE REFERENCE  PROPERTY ID  

701.875  LX3155  Private  DP/20//751773  1869680  

750.098  LX3167  Private  DP/19//755984  3437715  

 
The Secretary for Transport and Roads has approved the closure under section 99B(1) of the Act 
pursuant to the Inland Rail Project and Country Regional Network Delegation 2019. 

The Minister for Regional Transport and Roads has delegated his authority to approve closures of 
private level crossings in connection with the Inland Rail Project to the Secretary for Transport and 
Roads under the Inland Rail Project and Country Regional Network Delegation 2019. 
 

The date of closure will be the 22nd of July 2022. 

Section 99B(4) of the Act provides that on closure of a level-crossing under that section all rights, 
easements and privileges in relation to that level-crossing are extinguished. 

 




